
Report 6 – September Surface Water Monitoring 
 
This report has not been produced. 
Surface water sampling was taken in September 2019 (two upstream and two downstream locations) – 
however these results have not been tested but will form part of the final data gaps assessment report that 
will include additional surface water monitoring and groundwater monitoring 
 


